
 

 
City of York Local Plan  

 

Notice of Commencement of Phase 5 of the Examination Hearing (Regulation 24)  

 

Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 (as amended)  

Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as amended)  

 

On 25 May 2018, the City of York Council submitted the City of York Local Plan to the Secretary of 

State for Housing, Communities and Local Government (now the Department for Levelling Up, Housing 

and Communities) in accordance with Regulation 22 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) 

(England) Regulations 2012 (as amended).  

The Secretary of State has appointed Inspectors Simon Berkeley (BA MA MRTPI) and Paul Griffiths 

(BSc (Hons) BArch IHBC) to hold an independent examination of the City of York Local Plan.   

The City of York Council hereby gives notice that phase 5 of the examination hearing will be held as 

follows:  

Date and time: Wednesday 6th March 2024, 10am  

Details of the proposed hearing programme will be posted on the examination webpage: 

https://www.york.gov.uk/LocalPlanExamination  

Place at which the hearing is to be held:  

The hearing sessions will be held physically in the Booth Hall at the Citadel, Gillygate, York, YO31 7EA. 

The hearing sessions are public events and details of how to view them will be made available on the 

examination webpage (link above).  

 

All queries relating to the examination should be addressed to the independent Programme Officer:  

Carole Crookes  

Independent Programme Officer Solutions  
Phone: 07397 909822  
Email: York@iposolutions.online  
Address provided upon request. 
 
Further details of the examination can be found on the City of York Local Plan examination webpage 

https://www.york.gov.uk/LocalPlanExamination 

  

Date of notice: 22 January 2024 
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